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February 6, 1990

Mr. and Mrs. James Clay
P. O. Box 4515
Kailua-Kona, HI 96745

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Clay:

Special Management Area (SMA) Use Permit
Assessment Application

Construction of duplex dwelling (OD 90-19)~/

TME: 7-7-08: 104, Lot 9; Laaloa 1, North Kona, Hawaii

We have received and reviewed the Special Management Area (SMA)
Use Permit Assessment Application for the proposed construction of
an otana duplex dwelling. While this subdivision contains some
parcels having archaeological easements which may constrain
construction on the lots, this parcel is devoid of any such
easements.

We find that the proposed construction of a duplex dwelling,
pursuant to Article 25, Regulations for Ohana Dwelling, is outside
the definition of "development" under Planning Commission Rule No.
9, Special Management Area Rules and Regulations. ' Therefore, the
proposed action is exempt from further SMA review.

Should you have any questions on this letter, please contact
staff member Rick Warshauer.

Sincerely,

FRW:aeb

bee: SMA Section
Kona Planning Coordinator
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